October 30, 1940

Mr. Cliff Carl Lawrence Kansas

Dear Cliff:

I know how many assignments you have and how much time of yours is taken up with outside activities. But President Wilbur Reese has appointed me to serve as chairman of the Tournament Committee for next year. I am asking some of the key men who have had much to do with the Tournament to serve on our Committee. With you I will ask Earl Ferris and Glenn Charlton.

We would appreciate it if you could serve because you have had wide experience in committee work and, with your travels over the United States, you should have come in contact with novel and interesting tournament participation. For that reason we trust you will accept a place on this Committee.

Please advise me of your acceptance. I will appreciate it.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: lg:mln

Wiel hom happy to sens if my health will combine to suppose. Hair not touched a Gregore since July 27 Hants

00